

State of Vermont Agency of Administration Office of the Secretary Pavilion Office Building 109 State Street Montpelier, VT 05609-0201 www.aoa.vermont.gov [phone] 802-828-3322 [fax] 802-828-3320 Kristin Clouser, Secretary

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO: Vermont General Assembly; Government Accountability Committee and Joint Fiscal

Committee

CC: Kristin L. Clouser and Douglas Farnham FROM: Justin Kenney, Chief Performance Officer RE: Annual Outcomes Report – 3 VSA §2311 (c)

DATE: September 30, 2022

Attached please find the 2022 Annual Outcomes Report. As in the past, this report is being provided in two formats: as an online Clear Impact scorecard and as a PDF (attached below). For the best viewing experience, it is recommended to view the online version which can be accessed at <a href="https://embed.clearimpact.com/Scorecard/Embed/71055">https://embed.clearimpact.com/Scorecard/Embed/71055</a>. To view a short tutorial on how to utilize a Clear Impact scorecard, I suggest viewing the following short video which was developed for the Agency of Human Services: <a href="https://vimeo.com/198406616">https://vimeo.com/198406616</a>.

Specific to this year's report, I would like to call attention to the following items:

- Many of the indicators continue to be impacted by the COVID-19 pandemic. As such, some indicators may show an unusual trend or not be as current as expected.
- We made some updates to the formatting of the PDF version of the report which makes it look quite different from the online version. Our intent was to make the PDF report more readable and usable.
- All indicators should now include a story behind the curve, and most should also include
  notes on methodology. We made these consistent elements in the PDF. Depending on the
  reporting entity, additional data elements may be found in the online version of each indicator.
  Links to each specific indicator are included in the PDF.
- The outcomes and indicators have not changed since last year but there is some ongoing work
  happening with the Government Accountability Committee which may lead to changes for
  next years report.

If you have any questions about this report, please don't hesitate to reach out by email (<u>Justin.Kenney@vermont.gov</u>) or phone (802-461-6259).

